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Ulverston BID Board meeting – Mar 13th 2018 – Tritech
Attending: 
Jan Hancock (Town House), Gavin Knott (Appleseeds), Craig Fox ( Fetl), Mike Bleasdale ( Poppies)  Jacqui McCloy (Tritech), Janette Jenkinson (SLDC), Janet Heffernan (SJB School),  Michelle Scrogham (Pure), Roger Chattaway (Farmers Arms),
Apologies:
Rob Wyatt (Siemens), Judith Pickthall ( UCE ), Tony Martinez (Cumbria Teaching Agency), Richard Butler (UVHS),
Absent:
Anita Garnett (UBC), Justin Wales (BID PO)
Items for discussion:-
	Item
	Meeting Note
	Action

	1
	Member Present – as above
	

	2
	Apologies – as above
	

	3
	Feedback from  Delegates.
Ulverston Healthy Town -  A Mark Wilson initiative for mental & physical health awareness with some training available to retailers and business  which will be circulated when data base up & running.

Janet J involved at County level for mental health training/awareness.

Janet to pass info to Ralph Spours and Roger C to distribute to UTA & LVA

Parkrun – Already approved for backing by BID and details now being worked up through the UK wide organisers. Launched in summer

Lancaster BID meeting

Not attended  - Justin not available
	Janet J



	4
	Chair Update

Justin Work Load -  Update and review carried out by Jan  to maintain tighter direction for the development of the identified initiatives for the immediate future. Justin is concentrating on BID web site, data base, SLDC discussions for town Wi-Fi,   Meeting as many BID payers as possible canvassing comments and support,   manning new information point in market hall once a month and the gathering of the information for options for a town Loyalty Scheme.   All to be completed by mid-April with weekly monitoring through Jan.
Other areas for future on hold include Ulverston Pound . 
The assembly of the print Business Trade Directory is too expensive through Justin & Jan has nominated Sophie B to carry out this work.
The BID site has been upgraded through Blue Pole with access now with Justin for improvement & in addition to manage communications from e- mail traffic. 

Justin hours capped at 15 per week as agreed following a review of the first months’ work and associated submitted timesheet. Whilst this was approved and discussed in detail the extra time spent in the first month to get up and running received a number of negative comments from the Board. 
Comment were expressed that future decisions on BID business should be tabled for a consensus and vote where appropriate. Actions taken above however, were justified and were ratified as being necessary by the Board.
Choose Ulverston Web Site – Sophie’s time has already been capped to support the site on an average of 1 hour per day. Whilst the site is viewed as excellent quality the content is still lacking through the business representations. E.g. Tritech not seen on the site. (Post meeting Note – It is on the site under Tech category). Roger still not happy with the cost of the site and its general content and overall impact. Gavin to review and action.
Input from outside sources for town events (managed by Sophie) is to be encouraged with a clear policy and process developed so that quality is maintained. (We will not accept a  free for all entry on every minor event that takes place in the local area).

Sophie is to be more proactive in filling the site covering as many businesses as possible even with minimum information. Other upgrade suggestions are agreed to include a publicity stunt once a quarter (e.g. recent photo comp). 
The final suggestion to develop “Destination“ Ulverston Invitation leaflets will be taken to UCP by Jan. Links to other BID web sites may also to be possible & could be considered through UCP.
CCC Strategic Planning Mtg -    CCC had requested a representative on the BIID board. There was a number of objections to this request with concern of too much influence from Councils ( Town, District & now County). The BID levy payers would seriously object to such influence and the increasing suggestions that council work is being passed on to the local initiatives like BID is unacceptable.

The request was rejected by a show of hands.
Article Amendments  -  Now actioned through Hornby’s to go to Companies House.
Ulveston Invitation Point -  

Opens on 22 Mar in market hall – part of the BID & UCE initiative.

	Justin & Jan
Justin
Gavin
Gavin 

Jan



	5
	Finance.
Jacqui presented the usual comprehensive spread sheet of numbers so far.
Highlights include a cumulative surplus at end Mar projected @ approx. £100k.
Overall loss of income for the 2 ½ year period to end Mar from collected levy fees is projected at approx. £15k with quite a few repeat none payers all being pursued by SLDC. We may need to accept some of these will be a lost cause.

The summary for the end of year accounts is ready for submission to SLDC to be included in the April leaflet for future levy requests.

Invoices outstanding will include delivery of leaflets through UCP and  Information Point support.

The report to the AGM will express the initiative going forward (as well as past information) including Fine Fest, Business Directory. Park Run, Ford Park gates, Sealed Knot performance & Ulverston Town Band uniforms

The Board are to come forward for the next meeting with suggestions for further expenditure to reenergise the BID’s importance going forward.
	JMcC

ALL

	6
	Grant Applications.
Another Fine Fest

The board accepted the resubmission for £5k and agreed to grant the funds requested.
	

	7
	AGM
Agreed  6.00pm  Tuesday 8th May 2018 in the supper room at the Coro (Booked) 

There is a need to sort an A5 flyer for the event, notify the press & advertise to all.     Flyer is  to issue with BID levy information issues by SLDC for end year statement. 
Three Board members to elect to stand down & re-election are required. Volunteers to Jan.
Anthony Smith, Sarah from the Northern Line and the representative from Man Shop to be contacted as possible candidates for election. Extras to fill skill bases are still available at Board level in addition to those nominated.
Presentation to be by Jan & Finance by Jacqui. List to assemble - for Jan to draft
	Jan

Jan

Jan

	8
	AOB
The Tour of Britain info is still unclear with sponsorship packages being canvassed. There is no guarantee it would pass through Ulverston but the coast road is being considered as a route from Barrow. Details to follow.
We have had an invitation from Furness Waste Consortium for a BID rep to attend meeting 21st Mar. Jan volunteered

Next Meeting – 10th Apr 2018 @ 6.00pm . Venue TBA
	Jan
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